A SPECIAL MEETING OF THE KENOSHA UNIFIED SCHOOL BOARD HELD JULY 10, 2025

A special meeting of the Kenosha Unified School Board was held on Thursday, July 10, 2025, at 5:00 p.m. in the Board Room at the John J. Hosmanek Educational Support Center. The purpose of this meeting was for the Agenda Review of the July 22, 2025 Regular Board Meeting and Views and Comments by the Public.

The meeting was called to order at 5:00 p.m. with the following members present: Mrs. Landry, Mr. Tierney, Mr. Price and Mrs. Modder. Leadership present included Dr. Weiss, Mr. Hamdan, Mr. Neir, Mrs. Ruder, and Mrs. Tindall. Mr. Haithcock, Mr. Keckler, Mr. Bryan, Ms. Adams, and Ms. Stevens were excused.

Mrs. Modder, Board President, opened the meeting by announcing that this was a special meeting of the School Board of the Kenosha Unified School District. Notice of this special meeting was given to the public by forwarding a copy of the notice to all requesting radio stations and newspapers.

Mrs. Modder opened the Agenda Review discussion for the July 22, 2025, Regular Board Meeting. Discussion topics included:

- Approval of the 2025-2026 Head Start State Supplemental Grant
- KUSD Safety Committee Update
- English Language Arts K-5 Curriculum Review
- Act 55 Notice of Academic Standards
- Negotiations with KEA for the 2025-2026 Collective Bargaining Agreement and Base Wage Increase for Employee Groups Other Than Teachers
- Educational Support Professional (ESP) Tier 3 Compensation Review
- Holiday reinstatement for 10-Month, Benefit-Eligible, Non-Contracted Employees
- Approval of Expulsion Independent Hearing Officers
- Renewal of Southeastern Wisconsin School Alliance (SWSA) Membership
- Revisions to Finance-Related Policies (First Reading)
- Verbal Updates/Discussion:
 - Revision to the 2025-2026 Instructional Calendar for Frank Elementary School
 - Safe School Resolution Collaboration Update

There were no views or comments from the public.

Motion to Adjourn was made by Mrs. Landry. Second by Mr. Tierney. Motion carried unanimously.

Meeting adjourned at 5:38 p.m.

Denise Ewing School Board Secretary